

Monthly Directors Report

1. Please list activities and programs completed this month that support:

a) Language Arts and Mathematics Ends Policy

We will be conducting BOY assessments during the first month of school in Math and Literacy. These assessments will help place students into ROAR groups, math classes and guide daily instruction. A report on this data is typically shared in the October Board meeting.

b) Science, Arts, and Technology Ends policy

We are excited for the work our Innovative Coach will do this year with our staff to better implement technology in our lessons and utilize assessment data more effectively.

c) Parent Satisfaction Ends Policy

No updates from the last month report on satisfaction. Below is the current enrollment report for 2022-2023:

Grade	Total 2022- 2023	Spots offered	Spots accepted
K	104	142	104
1	104	8	8
2	105	10	8
3	103	9	8
4	103	22	7
5	104	2	2
6	102	12	8
7	103	18	9
8	95	19	11
9	88	11	7
Total	1011	253	172

2. Please provide information and updates from the following departments:

- **a) Business/finance/IT** All reports are being completed on time. We are completely the yearly applications for grants as normal this time of year.
- **b) Special Education, Business reports, Accreditation** –No new updates at this time. We did receive our formal letter from the accreditation team renewing our schools status.

- c) Staff updates We have hired all teachers for next year. We have hired the majority of support staff. We are still looking for ROAR aides and one 6th grade aide. The staff appear to be excited for this new school year and have been actively participating in our beginning of the year trainings. All staff have been given their agreement letters from the business office. The increase in salary/wages has been greatly appreciated.
- d) COVID-19 update No updates at this time.

Toot our Horn!

- 1. We want to thank Dale Olsen and his crew for renewing the school over the summer and getting us ready for a new year.
- 2. Our Back to School night was a lot of fun and we loved having the enthusiasm of the families coming back from summer. It was a great night with many smiles and happy reunions.